
52nd Area 3 Meet 
“Pack Up for Packwood” 

July 18-20, 2023 
 

Welcome fellow car club members. This year’s meet is being sponsored by the 
Area 3 Region. Members from the 5 Northwest clubs have come together to 
plan and organize this unique meet to include several outstanding scenic tours 

suggested by the forest service.  
 

Here's what you need to know: 
 
Because of the short planning time and budget restraints this event will be 

unique to all. Some events such as the ladies’ luncheon & judging, will not 
happen. Instead, you will be treated with the use of Packwood's Community 
Hall (for the entire meet). If so desired or on a rainy day, we will get to use the 

hall for any of our needs; playing games, working on puzzles or sitting and 
visiting. Bring your knitting, a good book or projects along to keep you 

company.  
   
The planning committee has also arranged for an evening game and even a 
talent show. (Get your talent practiced and ready to entertain your friends.) 
 

Did someone say home cooked meals? You bet! Meals will be in the Community 
Hall and are planned to include breakfast for all, lunch (that you will pack after 

breakfast) and dinner. Dinner ideas are: a potato bar, pizza, and a catered 
Mexican Entrée.  You will have no extra meal expenses outside of the 
registration fee. There will be a simpler fare on Friday morning and perhaps 

some leftovers. The cleanup crew will be starting their work at 9 so we are clear 
of the hall by noon. Many hands make light work. Call Mike Rice to volunteer. 
971-241-9009  

 

Meet tours will be self-guided with detailed instructions. There is very little cell 
phone coverage so please travel in small groups or at least in pairs. Departure 
time about 9 am. 

 
There will be plenty of parking for haulers and trailers. 

 
Come to Packwood for a great chance to renew and expand our Chevrolet Club 
friendships in the relaxed atmosphere that Packwood provides. 

 
 


